
Storm Water Coalition Minutes  
September 27, 2012 

 
1.   Welcome and Roll  

   
2. Storm Water Instructor update 
  The educators report has gone out. If you need to have any changes contact Glen Tanner.  

Jenny has seen 18 schools in the Nebo and Provo school districts. The response for the Storm 
Water class has been very successful. We are now receiving calls from teachers asking to schedule 
Jenny to come to their schools. 

   
3. County Storm Water Training 

A tentative date for the next Storm Water Training was set for February 5, 2013. The 
other suggested date was February 19, 2013. February 5th  was recommended by the 
coalition since it was early in the year and prior to other conferences and trainings 
scheduled for the up coming year. This also gives the coalition members time to attend 
the APWA Expo conference being held October 2-3.Coalition members were asked to 
see if they would like to invite any of the speakers they enjoy from the Expo to come to 
the Storm Water training. Having a date already scheduled for the County training on the 
calendar gives the Coalition a better opportunity to have instructors available for the 
training.    

4. Sub-committees Updates – Nothing to Correlate.  
 A. Inspection Committee - Ryan Johnson(Orem-City), Juan Garrido(Springville City), Don 

Overson(Vineyard City),  Mark Atwood(Pleasant Grove City),  Scott Allen(Provo City), Jeff Maag(Cedar Hills 
City) 
 The Inspection Committee feels all issues regarding the Inspection documents 
have been resolved. If Coalition members have any suggestions or changes they wish to 
make, they need to contact the Inspection Committee.  

 B. Education committee - Steve Johnson(Orem City), Glen Tanner(Utah County Public Works), Paul 
Miller(Lindon City) 
 The Education Committee has been reviewing some ideas to set up a contest to 
have high school students design a poster for Storm Water education. The poster would 
then be turned into a billboard. Coalition members were asked to come up with some 
subjects that would be on the poster. Location is yet to be determined. The costs to have 
the poster made into a billboard will be forth coming. Some estimates for billboard 
monthly costs range from sixty five dollars and up depending on the location of the sign. 
Suggestions for the winning student were a cash prize or perhaps a scholarship prize. Any 
suggestions or ideas can be sent to Paul or Glen.  
 Next the coalition was asked if they felt the items being used for the schools and 
fairs were items that were enjoyed by the students and residents. The coalition felt the 
items were good items and there was no need to make any changes to the items at this 
time.  
 The next question presented by the Education Committee had to do with the 
annual reports and evaluating the measure of progress the coalition members are seeing 
in each of their cities. Lindon City said they do this with the number of violations they 
hand out to the public. They follow by seeing how the public responded and fixed the 
violation. They have seen the number of violations decreasing. The members of the 
Coalition have noticed that those in the landscaping industries are more inclined to make 
violations. It was suggested that the County training offered in February include 
education for owners and their employees in the landscaping industries. It was also 
suggested that a generic flyer be designed that can be sent out to all the Cities to help 
educate those in the landscaping industries.   

C.  Discharge Committee - Nestor Gallo(American Fork City), Stan Orme(Orem City), Rustin 
Porter(Springville City), Don Renyolds(ACCENA Group) 

   Nothing to correlate 
 D. Post Construction Committee - Trapper Burdick(Spanish Fork City), Rick Sabey(Orem City), Curtis  
 Chatwin(Lehi City), Juan Garrido(Springville City) 
  Nothing to correlate 

5. State Storm Water program updates  
 The APWA Conference will be held on October 2-3. South Town Expo Center  
 They are proposing that RSI Training no longer have a fee if you are attending and not 

taking the test.  
 Rhonda reminded everyone to get their annual reports in on time.  
 There was a discussion for a fee for Injection wells. The details of the fee will be forth 



coming. Questions that arose regarding the fee were: Will this be a per-inspection review 
or an annual review fee?  

 The Coalition discussed they are looking forward to the State cleaning up the Cities data 
bases to make the viewing of UTRs less confusing and to have the old NOIs taken off the 
page once they have been terminated. They do feel when an NOI is updated to keep the 
same number and not have the system generate a new number until it is terminated is a 
good solution to ward off confusion.      
  

6. Other Business 
   
The next scheduled meeting will be on Thursday, November 29, 2012 10AM at the Utah County Public 
Works building at 2855 South State Street, Provo. Meeting Adjourned 


